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Judicial Proceedings

Victims’ Rights - Notification and Attendance - Posttrial Proceedings

This bill requires that crime victims and victims’ representatives be notified of hearings on
all motions for new trials and petitions for sentence review. The bill provides that victims
and victims’ representatives have the right to attend such hearings.

In addition, the bill requires State’s Attorneys to notify crime victims or designated family
members of all appeals to the Court of Special Appeals and the Court of Appeals without
regard to whether the appeal was filed by the defendant. Current law requires such
notifications for appeals filed by the defendant.

Fiscal Summary

State Effect: None. The requirements of this bill can be handled with the existing budgeted
resources of the Judiciary.

Local Effect: None. It is assumed that the bill’s changes in appeal notification requirements
can be handled with the existing budgeted resources of the State’s Attorneys.
Small Business Effect: None.



SB 147 / Page 2

Information Source(s): Judiciary (Administrative Office of the Courts), Department of
Legislative Services

Fiscal Note History: First Reader - February 5, 1999
lnc/jr Revised - Senate Third Reader - March 23, 1999

Analysis by: Guy G. Cherry Direct Inquiries to:
John Rixey, Coordinating Analyst
(410) 946-5510
(301) 970-5510




